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From: "Teresa Maraia" <Teresa.Maraia@noaa.gov>

To: <jgarrett@entercom.com>, <marty@entercom.com>

Date: 6/2/2005 6:48:52 AM

Subject: Successful Coordination for Measurment of KALC FM 105.9 MHz
KALC FM

Jeff Garrett DOE

4700 South Syracuse St
Denver CO 80237

Dear Mr. Garrett,

On June 1, 2005, the Department of Commerce measured the new antenna
for KALC FM 105.9 MHz located on Lookout Mountain. The measurements
evaluated the effects of the new KALC FM signal at the Table Mountain
Radio Quiet Zone. '

The measured signal at Table Mountain is 79.6 dBuV/m. The maximum
allowable level is 80 dBuV/m. The KALC FM transmitter is in
compliance with Table Mountain limits and successfully coordinated.

We will continue 10 make periodic measurements of the KALC FM signal
to ensure it remains in compliance.

Many thanks to you and your crew for your extended efforts in
coordinating the measurement schedule.

Respectfully,
Teresa Maraia
Dept of Commerce

Telecommunications Specialist
Radio Frequency Management

CC: <jcarroli@its.bldrdoc.gov>, <billk@its.bldrdoc.gov>



